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REORGANIZATION PLAN NO. 2 OF 1975

Section 1. The functions,powersanddutiesof the Departmentof
LaborandIndustry insofar astheyrelatetoregulationof pits,quarries,
deepminesother than coal mines,trenches,excavationsand similar
operat~onsas set forth in section2(f), of the act of May 18, 1937
(P.L.654, No.174), entitled, as amended,“An act to provide for the
safetyandto protectthe healthandmoralsof personswhileemployed;
prescribingcertainregulationsandrestrictionsconcerningplaceswhere
personsareemployed,andtheequipment,apparatus,materials,devi~es
andmachineryusedtherein;prescribingcertainpowersanddutiesof the
Departmentof LaborandIndustry relativeto the enforcementof this
act; andfixing penalties,”are herebytransferredto the Departmentof
EnvironmentalResources.

Section 2. There are hereby transferredto the Departmentof
EnvironmentalResourcesto be used,employed,and expendedin
connectionwith thefunctions,powersanddutiestransferredby section
1 of this ReorganizationPlan,anycontractobligations,records,files,
property,supplies,equipment,andpersonnelnow beingusedor heldin
connectionwith suchfunctions,powersandduties,andtheunexpended
balancesof appropriations,allocationsand funds availableor to be
madeavailable for use in connectionwith suchfunctions,powersand
duties.

Section3. The act of May 18, 1937 (P.L.654,No.174),entitled,as
amended,“An actto providefor thesafetyandto protectthe healthand
moralsof personswhile employed;prescribingcertainregulationsand
restrictionsconcerningplaceswhere personsare employed,and the
equipment,apparatus,materials,devicesandmachineryusedtherein;
prescribingcertainpowersanddutiesof the Departmentof Laborand
Industry relativeto theenforcementof this act;andfixing penalties,”is
suspendedin sofar as it conflicts with this ReorganizationPlan.

(ReorganizationPlanNo. 2 of 1975,transmittedto theGeneralAssemblyon
April 8, 1975, was approvedby a majorityvoteof the duly electedmembership
of eachHouseof the GeneralAssembly,the lastapprovalhavingoccurredon
June3, 1975.)


